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Thank you, Mr. Secretary General and Mr. Deputy Minister, for convening this luncheon.
At the outset, let me thank the Government of Peru for hosting us here in Lima, and for their warm hospitality.  
Like others, I would like to recognise the valuable work of the OAS – and the importance of our national and EU partnerships with the organisation and bilaterally with the countries in the hemisphere.  
It is an honour for me to represent the United Kingdom at the 40th General Assembly of the OAS, and to participate in this annual dialogue.  Since our meeting in Honduras in 2009, the United Kingdom has continued to support the work of the OAS, particularly in the areas of peace and security, which represent key themes of this year’s General Assembly.
During the Spring of 2010, my government contributed £100,000 for the continuing operations of the OAS office in the adjacency zone between Guatemala and Belize.  And at the same time, we donated a further £86,000 to the special sub-fund of the Peace Fund, to help the parties pay for their legal and related expenses towards the processes of settlement of their border dispute at the International Court of Justice.  That sub-fund now enjoys some $415,000, contributed by my government in the past 15 months.
The United Kingdom attaches great importance to the peaceful resolution of dispute.  We congratulate the governments of Belize and Guatemala again for their courageous signing of a Special Agreement in December 2008, witnessed by Secretary General Insulza, and welcome the ongoing efforts of the OAS – and in particular its Secretariat for Political Affairs – for assisting the parties in their endeavours.  We encourage the governments of Guatemala and Belize to maintain momentum towards a permanent resolution to this issue.
My government’s support has also extended to the organisation’s valuable work in the areas of democracy and human rights.  In January this year, we contributed to the OAS electoral observer mission in St. Kitts and Nevis.  The positive work of the OAS in elections monitoring has assisted in promoting democracy and governance in the region, most recently with the peaceful democratic elections in Costa Rica.
And in another important area of the organisation’s work, the United Kingdom has made recent contributions of more than $47,000 to support the activities of the OAS Special Rapporteur for Freedom of Expression in the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights.  These funds will go towards strengthening monitoring mechanisms, which empower stakeholders in selected Latin America countries, and help ensure that Freedom of Information is adequately regulated, fully implemented and thoroughly exercised.  I am pleased to announce that the United Kingdom will contribute an additional $250,000 to the Special Rapporteur before the end of this financial year.
Mr. Deputy Minister, let me repeat my thanks to your government for hosting this meeting, and, Mr. Secretary General, to the Organisation of American States for their valuable work in the hemisphere.  Thank you.
